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ASE Annual General Meeting 2022
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the Association for Science Education held on Saturday 8th January 2022 via Zoom video link. The meeting commenced at 12.00 hours. 48 members were present and signed the register. In attendance were Laura Rafferty (Director of Finance and Operations) and Jane Hanrott (Minute taker).
Jane Turner, the ASE Chair, welcomed all those present and briefed attendees on how this online event would run.  
1.
Apologies were received from Richard Needham, Linda Needham and Manoj Chitnavis.
2.
Minutes of 2021 Annual General Meeting
The Minutes of the 2021 Annual General Meeting held via Zoom on Saturday 9th January were accepted. One question arose regarding Minute 12: the ASE archiving policy. The CEO responded by explaining that there was no progress to report but confirmed that it would be taken forward. Other than this question it was proposed that the Minutes should be accepted. 
Proposed: Dennis Sutton
Seconded: Chris Harrison
Carried with 19% abstentions
3.       Presentation by the Chief Executive
Hannah Russell, ASE Chief Executive, gave a presentation outlining Association activities during the year, the key theme being the Association’s highlights of 2020/21 (i.e. 01 August 2020 to 31 July 2021).
Key points included:
· The establishment of a new Inclusive Science Group, with a focus on equality, diversity and inclusion, as well as a new Industry Advisory Panel.
· A highly successful year for projects, including the establishment of a new Inclusion in Science programme, in partnership with the Institute of Physics and funded by the Department for Education and a new practical science programme for schools in disadvantaged parts of the UK, funded by the Wolfson Foundation.
· A very generous legacy from Mr. John Barker.
· Individual membership numbers were still declining but institutional membership (primary school and science department) was continuing to increase.
· Publication of a new ASE report (Good Practical Science: Making it Happen Post Covid-19) as well as contributions to a number of external reports, two member surveys, four consultation responses and news stories on a wide range of topics.
· A successful programme of online events through the year – the CEO paid special tribute to the team members involved.
· The launch of our new online bookshop

· The move to a Digital First journals model and broadening of International Journal as a member benefit for all ASE members.

· The re-launch of the resources section on the ASE website as well as launching our new BEST STEPS Next Steps resources

· 18 RSciTech awards, 4 RSci and 13 CSciTeach.
· Special Service Awards to Leigh Hoath and Elizabeth Coppard.
· Special thanks to Chris Harrison and the HQ conference and communications teams for their hard work in pivoting the planned face-to-face Conference to a series of online conference days.
Tribute was also paid to our Patron, HRH The Duke of Edinburgh, who had died during the year. ASE is now on a waiting list for a new Patron.
The CEO offered her personal thanks to the Trustee Body, the Chair Trio and committee Chairs for their constant support during the year.
4.
Annual Report of the Trustee Body
The Chair referred to the previously circulated Annual Report and commended it to the Meeting.
Proposed: Michael Reiss
Seconded: Wilson Agnew
Carried with 5% abstentions 
5.
Annual Statement of Accounts 2019/2020
Roger McCune, the Honorary Treasurer, presented the Annual Statement of Accounts and highlighted the following:
· His gratitude to the Trustee Body and its Chair, Ali Redmore, the CEO and HQ staff for their hard work throughout a difficult year.
· The establishment of a Business Development Group to assist in finding new sources of income for the Association.
Laura Rafferty, Director of Finance and Operations, addressed the meeting to give more detail to the financial situation, including:
· Expenditure is continuing to fall, due not just to the pandemic but also continuing efforts to reduce costs where possible. More needs to be done in the coming year.
· Income has been clearly over-reliant on face-to-face event and project income. This needs to be addressed going forward. Although we cannot depend on further large legacies, it is important to remember that, as highlighted by the pandemic, many charities are very reliant on legacies and donations and that this source of income should be looked on positively.
· The cancellation of the 2022 face-to-face Conference will have an adverse income on this year’s finances, with a significant deficit now expected, which we are working to reduce.

It was proposed that the Meeting affirm the Annual Statement of Accounts 
2020/2021.
Proposed: Peter Borrows
Seconded: Martin Reece
Carried with 3% abstentions 
6.
To confirm the appointment of the Auditors
As agreed at the last AGM, it is confirmed that HW Fisher & Company will be the Auditors until 2023.
Proposed: Helen Harden
Seconded: Simon Quinnell
Carried: nem.con.
7.
Report of the Quality and Audit (Q&A) Committee
Alan Rhodes, Chair of Q & A, referred to his previously published Report (now available on the ASE website). He highlighted the following:
· His thanks to the previous Chair of Q&A, Dennis Sutton, who stood down in July 2021 after 9 years in the role, for his constant hard work on the Committee.
· Sadly, the advertisement in EiS for new members did not produce any nominations, so the Committee now comprises just four members. A new advertisement will appear in the next EiS.
· Dennis Sutton, representing the Committee, had contributed to the Science Council’s benchmarking survey on Inclusion and Diversity. 
· Unusually, there were no Honorary Member nominations for Q&A to approve this year, other than that for the new President.
· The Q&A Chair would take the archiving policy question to the Committee at the next meeting.
· He also particularly commended ASE staff for fulfilling the expectations of the Q&A Committee during yet another difficult year.
8.
Changes to the Rules of the Association
There were no proposed changes to the Rules.
9.
To confirm the election of the President for the ensuing year
The Meeting welcomed the news that Revd. Professor Michael J. Reiss had agreed to be the new ASE President for the coming year.
10.
To elect Honorary Members
It was confirmed that Professor Reiss had also been awarded Honorary Membership of the Association.
11.
Votes of Thanks
The Honorary Annual Conference Secretary proposed a series of votes of thanks as follows, apologising for the fact that these were, unusually, being offered before the event! She explained the background to the difficult decision to cancel the Sheffield Conference made at a time when the Covid infection rates were rising sharply and she announced that the replacement online events would be as follows:
· 28th-29th January: 2-day event appropriate for ALL members
· 19th February: 1-day secondary day
· 26th February: 1-day primary day
· She also urged the Meeting members to sign up for the International Day (12th January).
She offered the following votes of thanks to all who, with little preparation time, had helped so much to turn the planned face-to-face event into a series of online conferences:
· To the ASE Conference team, Angela Buckland and Katherine Robertson, for their impressive handling of this second round of online Annual Conferences.
· To the supporting ASE staff, the ASE Field Officers, the Comms team (Ali Strayton and Emilija Guzauskaite) and other Zoom support people, for managing the complex arrangements necessary for a successful online event.
· To all the presenters and speakers who so willingly changed their preparation work to present and record a wide range of online sessions, with so little warning.
· To the exhibitors and sponsors, who contribute so much to the event.
· To the Vice-Chancellor and staff at Sheffield Hallam University 
· And, finally, grateful thanks in advance to the delegates, without whom there will not be a conference at all.
· It is sincerely hoped that the 2023 Annual Conference will be at Sheffield Hallam!
The Chair of the Association took this opportunity to thank Chris, Angela and the team for their huge efforts to organise the forthcoming online events.
12.
Any other business
There was no other business to report.
The Chair of the Association, Jane Turner, thanked everyone for attending and for coping with a second difficult year. In particular, she thanked the CEO, Hannah Russell, for her amazing and calm leadership, and HQ staff for their support. She offered her thanks too to the other members of the Chair Trio: the Immediate Past-Chair, Simon Quinnell and the Chair-Elect, Helen Harden, for their invaluable support. She also expressed her gratitude to the Trustee Body and Education Group for their hard work.
The Meeting closed at 13.09 hours.

Minutes agreed at Trustee Body in March 2022

